
 

 

THE VALLEY SUNRISE 
                                                                   PANCAKE BREAKFAST SPECIAL EDITION               7/4/ 2022 
 

        

 NEW BEGINNINGS START 

WITH THE ANNUAL 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST                  
                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COME AND GET ‘EM 

2022 - 2023 
 

NEWSLETTER  STAFF   
Joan D’Onofrio: Editor  
Clayton Worsdell: Photographer 
Rich Lueck  
Barbara Reifschneider 
Bill Selb                                           
Lois Nelson 
 

ROTARY DISTRICT 5160 
Suzanne Bragdon: District Governor      
Dess Beneditto: Assistant  DG 
  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Mary Kemnitz: President 
Bob Sundberg : President-elect 
Vicki Sexton : Treasurer 
Monica Fraga: Secretary 
Russ Anderson: Sergeant- at-Arms   
Unfilled: Vocational  
Molly Avilez: New Generations: 
Susie Lim:  RI Foundation  
Jeff Wilson: Membership 
International: Larry Hutchings   
Barbara Reifschneider: Club Services  
Rich Lueck  & Clayton Worsdell:  
Community Services                          

 

CHARITABLE BOARD 
Larry Hutchings: Chair    
Mary Kemnitz: Vice Chair 
Vicki Sexton: Treasurer 
Steve Weir: Secretary 
Bob Hooy 
Bob Sundberg 
John Wenzel 
Hugh Toloui 
 
 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
Unfilled: Program Chair                 
John Wenzel: Webmaster  
Bill Selb: Pancake Breakfast Chair 
 
CONTENTS 
Thought of the Day 
Announcements / News 
Milestones 
International News 
Happy Bucks 
The Gallery 
 
MEETINGS 2022 
7/12/22   Board Meeting  7 AM 
                 Zoom  
7/13/22  Charitable Fund  5:30 PM                    
                 Zoom 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

AND SO ITBEGINS   
The Pancake Breakfast was many months in the planning stages. Even when it 

takes place, it takes a commitment of four days to set up and take down. It all  

started on Saturday with the arrival of tables, chairs, and supplies. Community 

volunteers and Rotary members arrived and began setting up on Sunday. 

Monday required a ton of help and on Tuesday, everything had to be returned 

to Wallys and our club storage facility.  

 
Saturday, July 2nd the tables/chairs/suplies arrived & the team got started. 

 

 
 

 

  
 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Sunday, July 3rd the flooring paper is installed at back-breaking speed. 

 

 

Setting up the tables and unloading supplies continued. 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  
 
 
 



 

 

Then the tents went up. 

 

 
 

Monday, July 4th the real work began.  

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

At 5:30 a.m. the kitchen crew began mixing and frying. 

 

7:00 A.M. OKAY, EVERYONE, WE ARE OFFICIALLY OPEN. 
 

                          “Step right up and get your tickets here.” 

 

 

 



 

 

More backbreaking work but the team appeared happy. 

 
   
  

  

 
 



 

 

 

Next stop is to the juice and coffee bar. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

…and don’t forget the utensils. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                               
 

                                                                                                                                                                       
  
 



 

 

Everyone was ‘chowing-down’ while waiting for the Parade to start. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Joan and Mary manned the Cars 2nd Chance booth and greeted friends. 

 

 
  

 



 

 

THANKS AMILLION                                         

Every year The Village People and the Boy Scouts of America are on hand to 

help us with this event from July 2nd through the 5th.  We could not do this 

without them. And we are grateful for all our Rotary members who pitched in 

too. 

 

 
 

 

   It sure does take a village and here they are: The Village People 



 

 

 

 

THEGALLERY  

 Mt. Zion at Sunrise   

 
 

 
 

  
 

  

…That’s all for now, folks. See you all next year. 



 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 
  
 


